MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MINUTES WINTER 2007
OFFICERS’ REPORTS
CHAIR

Appointments

· Alex Lorch as Chair of Education Committee

· Charlotte Sturm to Finance Committee

· Dale Patterson to Meetings Coordinating Committee

· Laura Drake Davis to Meetings Coordinating Committee

· Laura Ruttum to Finding Aids Committee

· Mary Manning to Finding Aids Committee

· Susan Hamson to Publications Committee

· Kenneth O’Brien to Publications Committee

· Sharmila Bhatia to Publications Committee 

· Torey King to Publications Committee

Correspondence

· Letter to John Woods confirming our plans for the Herbert C. Finch Online Publication Award and thanking him for his support of the award

· Letter from Veronica Parrish of SAA thanking us for co-sponsoring SAA's Building Digital Collections seminar at the Morristown conference in October

· Letter of thanks to the John Blom Foundation for a donation to the Educational Endowment Fund 

Conversations

· Discussed the process of electronic voting with the Nominations and Elections Committee

· Discussed the need to update our bylaws to specifically allow electronic voting

· Discussed possible need to review bylaws relating to the Education Committee

Administrator

· Confirmed letters of thanks being sent to donors

Other

· Signed document formalizing the funding of the Herbert C. Finch Online Publication Award

· “Finalized” the simplification of the appointment procedures in the bylaws

· Wrote remarks on the retirement of Fynnette Eaton Retirement

Respectfully submitted,

Geof Huth

ADMINISTRATOR

Membership Statistics
There are currently 1,048 members: 958 Regular Members, 50 Retired Members, and 40 Student Members.   

The current state caucus memberships are as follows:

D.C. 179

Delaware 40

Maryland 164

New Jersey 146

New York 239

Pennsylvania 204

Virginia 137

West Virginia 14

 

Please note that some members pay to be part of more than one caucus, so total membership numbers and total state caucus numbers will not equal.  

 
Directory
The 1st edition of the 2007 Membership Directory will be e-mailed/mailed to the membership before the end of January. 

 

Administrator Maternity Leave
I have approximately 5 weeks left before my due date.  My coworker Jennifer Blumberg, whom many of you met in Morristown , will be taking care of routine office matters for me while I am out, as well as processing registrations for the Scranton conference.  I would like to ask that she be added to this listserv during that time, and if possible that the website be updated to use her e-mail address (jennifer@lamoureux.us) in place of mine.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns you would like me to personally address before I “sign off” for a few months, please get in touch with me before the end of January.

Respectfully submitted,

Catherine Lamoureux, MARAC Administrator

VICE CHAIR (INCLUDING MEETINGS COORDINATING COMMITTEE)

Upcoming Meeting:

Scranton, PA

April 19-21, 2007

Hotel: Radisson Lackawanna Station

Room Rate: Single/Double - $89/night

Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs, Mike Knies and Lisa Mangiafico

Reception Location: Lackawanna Trolley Museum

IMR has pledged $3,000 towards the reception.

Program Committee: Chair, Kate Colligan

Program Theme: “Shifting Gears: Labor, Business & Archives in the Workplace”

Luncheon speaker: Historian, Bill Kashatus, of “Living History” will be discussing the Lackawanna Baseball legacy and its tie to labor roots.

Plenary speaker: SUNY Binghamton historian, Tom Dublin, will present an overview of his own work researching the history of the industrial past and reflecting on record keeping and social issues that can be found within these records.

The printed program will be mailed at the end of January.

Future Meetings:

Williamsburg, VA
November 1-3, 2007

Hotel: Williamsburg Marriott

Room Rate:  Single/Double - $139/night

Local Arrangements Committee:  Co-Chairs, Jodi Koste and Jennifer McDaid

The LAC is busy evaluating tour options, looking for a reception site, and reviewing other logistical matters.

Program Committee:  Co-Chairs, Kristine Kaske-Martin and Joan Echtenkamp Klein

Program Committee is working on 26 session ideas with an emphasis on archaeology and colonial history. 

Chautauqua Institution, NY
May 1-3, 2008
Hotel: Athenaeum Hotel

Room Rate: Single/Double - $130/night

Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs, Jonathan Schmitz and Jim Tammaro

The LAC Co-chairs have begun to recruit members.  They plan to hold their first meeting in February or March.

Program Committee: Co-Chairs, Ann Marie Przybyla and Pam Cassidy Whitenack

Washington, DC
 Fall 2008

Upon recommendation of the Administrator, MCC is holding off making any additional inquiries until later this year.  We will make a final decision about whether a meeting in Washington, DC is viable at our meeting in Scranton.

Workshops:
MCC will be coordinating the conference workshops starting with the Williamsburg meeting.  A sub-committee is working on procedures and a budget template.  The plan is to have a MCC member serve as workshop coordinator.  We are getting a late start on the workshops for the Williamsburg meeting but we will focus on them in early February.

Respectfully Submitted,

Susan McElrath, Vice Chair

SECRETARY 

Minutes submitted.
 

TREASURER AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

Submitted to the Steering Committee on Friday, January 19, 2007 in Baltimore , MD.

1. First Quarter Treasurer’s Report highlights (see attached)

· The income is from membership dues, publication sales and advertising, bank and investment interest, Fall 2006 conference income, contributions, and LCD rental income.

· Expenses are from The Lamoureux Company fees, accountant fees, state caucus expenses publication of the MAA, Fall 2006 conference costs, the awarding of the Custer and Finch Awards, and travel and MAI scholarships.

2. The Fall 2006 ( Morristown ) Local Arrangements Committee report is attached.  There is additional income (primarily from SAA for the workshop that was conducted) that will be reflected in the second quarter as well as the hotel bill.  This meeting will likely show a profit, albeit a small one.

3. MARAC’s accountant, Gordon Novinsky, undertook the MARAC Audit.  He examined the books fully and reported the books to be in good order.  The tax letter is being prepared so that Gordon may prepare MARAC’s 990s.

4. There have been discussions about raising MARAC’s dues.  The Treasurer is preparing an article that will appear in a future issue of the MAA and the issue would be debated and voted on by the membership at a future MARAC meeting.

5. The Treasurer welcomes the addition of Charlotte Sturm to the Finance Committee and notes unhappily the departure of Fynnette Eaton from the Committee, who has retired from the National Archives.  Her term will expire at the conclusion of the Scranton meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

John LeGloahec, Treasurer

ARCHIVIST (INCLUDING AD HOC COMMITTEE ON GOVERNANCE AND DOCUMENTATION ISSUES)
    I've been busy fielding various research queries posed to me by 

MARAC Committee members.  Sometimes I've been challenged by my other 

assignments this year (I'm currently chair of our Library Faculty 

Assembly) so my response time has not been always as good as I would 

hope.

    I'm currently in discussion with Laura Drake and others about 

facilitating the "loading" of a full component of MARAC programs onto 

the MARAC website--from Fall/72 to the present.  This will assist with 

historical research and will allow program committee chairs and other 

MARAC officers to be able to directly access this information.

    We have also been working recently on an update the finding aid to 

the MARAC Archives; a new version of same will be sent to the MARAC 

webmaster later this year.
Respectfully submitted,

Lauren Brown, Archivist
and Chair, Ad Hoc Committee on Governance and Documentation Issues
